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    President: Mr D Overton
Secretary: Ken Clark Mobile: 07504 303153


Website: www.stocktonsundayleague.org.uk
28 Leicester Road, Norton, Stockton on Tees TS20 2RB

Email: Ken.Clark@Stocktonsundayleague.org.uk
F.A & Durham County F.A Charter Standard League
MINUTES OF MEETING 27 November 2013

Held at Elm Tree Social Club

Present :  
P Mack  (Chairman ), G Hewitson, H Oliver, L Golightly, J Lambert, G Eastick, K Steele, D Overton, K D Clark (Secretary)

Apologies :    A Close 

The Chairman then opened the meeting at 7-33 and welcomed all to the meeting, he advised that there was hopefully not a lot to get through tonight he then handed over to the League Secretary who advised members that the minutes of the previous meeting September 2013 had been posted on the League website; they were agreed by the meeting and signed by the Chairman.
Secretaries Report & Correspondence   

Secretaries Report – Matters Arising
Match sheets – more in Secretaries report

Charter Standard 


The First Aid course was held on the 23 October 2013, it was well attended (22 people) one person Lee Brown attended but he did not list what Club he was representing, any takers? (Stockton Hardwick).  Can I also ask that you update Members Services with the First Aiders details?  Also can you let me have a copy of the Certificate when received, if you cannot copy, I can copy for you.

Whilst on about Members Services now is the time to complete the Health Check, a few Clubs have already done so and been rewarded with 5 match balls, not to be turned down (applies to Durham Teams unsure if North Riding doing this)

I attended a meeting of League’s for a Charter Standard Meeting on the 31 October among the topics we discussed was further courses, Social Media which they are keen for us to use, we currently use Facebook but not Twitter however before we start using these to a full extent I believe we need somebody with knowledge of these to take this on, if you know of anybody that is skilled in this area then please let us know.  Also we are looking to run a 2nd Level First Aid Course, this is a 3 x 3hour course, however if you attended the recent first aid course then you only need to do 2 x 3 hours, also for anybody completing the course they will be rewarded with a First Aid kit, there is a maximum number of 12 on any course therefore I need to know who is interested as we have a reward for courses from the FA which we need to use.  We are also looking to run a Workshop with “Working with Teams” which we tried before but no many turned up.  If there are people interested in the Level One Coaching Course then again please let us know, this depends on numbers.

Following on from this Jes Lambert and I attended an Awards Evening at Durham Cricket Club on the 6 November where we picked up the County Respect Award, more pleasing was we also had another winner from the League where The Oxbridge were Runners-up in the County for Charter Standard Clubs, this again is a major coup for the League. To add to this Lewis Game picked up the award for Young Referee of the Year again this is a plus for the League.   Photos are on the website.

Correspondence

League Statement – re Player suspensions

Various E-Mails requesting fixture postponements

Resignation from Pot & Glass F.C

Secretaries Report
I am starting tonight’s report where I started the September Meeting with a whinge about Match Returns and Match Sheets, there has been a number of fines issued because Teams failed to take notice about what was said, mainly that the match sheet issued to opponents and the referee should be the same as what is entered on the website when doing the match return.

Main Errors are as follows:

Match Sheets that do not include the competition, the names of the teams, the name of the referee and these are not being signed; again these all carry a fine.  Another problem is that teams are naming substitutes but it appears that if they don’t play then they are not being entered on the website, these should be added and left as unmarked so again we can check.   The fines for those affected are in their envelope tonight.

Whilst on about match sheets I have also been advised that a couple of teams have ran out and not bothered seeking any more forms (as the majority of teams have done) and just used a paper copy, this is not acceptable all team sheets MUST be on official league forms.  There are more match sheets in your envelope tonight.

Also Teams are not completing match return correctly when 2 yellow cards are issued; you only tick the 2 yellow card boxes and don’t tick the red card.

I have to say that the discipline amongst certain teams seems to have disappeared and the number of cautions is getting higher especially those for dissent.  I have issued all teams with a Code of Conduct for Players and one for Coaches, Managers and Officials, people involved in your Team need to be made aware of these.  Management Committee members are going to be monitoring teams over the coming weeks.  

Also I have noticed that Teams are not completing Transfer Forms correctly in relation to players being cup tied, you need to mark the form if the player has played in a previous round of the competition.

December fixtures are in your envelope tonight, fixtures for January will be available on the website, there are some fixtures there but these are liable to change so check website for fixtures.  Whilst on about fixtures lately when I have added fixtures I get a call or email asking for a game off, if you know you want a date vacant please let me know in advance.

I attended a meeting last week at Durham County Football Association with most of the League’s in the County and Durham County Football Association Officials, Frank Pattison the County President opened the meeting and started by saying that we are probably one of the few Counties that gives money back to leagues in the form of discounts towards league fees, administration grants which we use to pay for the league website and we also get some money back for collecting the Insurance money.  We then had a presentation from Jeff Russell (RDO) we currently have 995 registered referees in the County, lost about 200 last season mainly level 7 & 9 referees.  In 2013 the County has run 11 courses 150 new referees but 66% of these are under 16.   Next to speak was Ron Coleman (Discipline Chairman) current season 4736 cautions compared to the same period last year there was 4655 cautions. Misconduct 271 compared to 269 the previous season, Standard dismissals 639 against 637.  More cautions and dismissals on a Sunday (mainly due to the fact that more football played on a Sunday).  It was brought up and discussed re the no appeal against a red card and the County is looking to take this to the FA.  Then John Topping spoke regarding Social Networking Policy, Clubs need to be aware they are responsible for comments posted by their players on websites, Facebook, Twitter etc, there has been more charges levied this season already than previously.  Also the Player Insurance was discussed mainly to do with Youth, but the main point from Adult Clubs was about payment not being made, it appears that there is a tick box on the form to say that this is paid weekly but if not ticked it is paid at the end.  John then went onto Charter Standard and explained the benefits to Leagues and Clubs for those not already Charter Standard (not many in Durham), also mentioned about the Health Check and teams are eligible for 5 match balls when completed, the downside is these have to be collected from the office in Durham.   

There is a game taking place tomorrow at Norton & Stockton Ancients ground between Market Tavern and Storytellers United in division two, the reason for this is that the league were requested by the North East 

Women Referee Development Group which covers referees from the three North East Counties so is another feather in the League’s cap to be asked to stage the game.  They are using the game as training for some of their newer members and the game will be refereed by an experienced female referee (Lindsey Robinson who is a Level 4 referee (Northern League First Division). 

Date of the next League Meeting is the General Meeting on Wednesday 22 January 2014
Once again I will put these notes on the website so you can check out anything you have missed or to use as a reminder.

Handbook changes:  All changes have been put on website
Team of the Month Award:    
September 2013
Stockton West End (Division One) had 3 league wins, 1 Durham Sunday Cup and 1 loss in the Ian Gorman Memorial Trophy, no cautions. 

October 2013
Thornaby Jolly Farmers (Division One) had 3 league wins plus 1 John Jackson Memorial Trophy win, no cautions.

Cup Draws – The draws for the Ian Gorman Memorial Trophy third round draw and John Jackson Memorial Trophy second round draw were carried out.

Referee’s:  Jes advised to keep checking website for any changes.  It was brought up about tape on socks, a discussion followed and Harry Oliver advised that this is a mandatory instruction for FIFA even though many don’t agree you must remember that if the referee is going for promotion and he doesn’t enforce this he will be pulled up about it from an assessor.  Therefore make sure that players comply with the ruling. 

Any Other Business
The Roll Call was taken and all teams were present

There being no further business the Chairman reminded members of the date of the next meeting (22 January) he wished all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year, he closed the meeting at 19:56.
Signed: …………………………………………………..


Date: 22 January 2014









Chairman: Peter Mack

Treasurer: Jean Johnson


Referees Secretary: Jes Lambert
E-Mail: Ken.Clark@StocktonSundayLeague.org.uk 

Website: www.StocktonSundayLeague.org.uk

